Conduct during EMS 
 Student conduct
The Extra-mural Studies are part of each student’s veterinary education and should be treated as such. 
If the farm, animal unit or clinic values a student’s work, they are at liberty to provide some payment. However, there should be no expectation of any financial reward for performing work as part of this experience. 
Extra-mural studies depend upon the co-operation and good will of those providing the experience. Students must be polite, helpful and appreciative at all times and should attempt to maximise their educational opportunities during their extra-mural studies. 
Students should refer to the University of Edinburgh's Code of Student Conduct 
Student Conduct | The University of Edinburgh
Any complaint about a student from an EMS placement provider will be taken seriously and will be investigated. 
Provider Conduct
Likewise, if a student has any concerns whilst on an EMS placement, the EMS team can be contacted for advice. The situation will be investigated.   
Please look at the Respect site: https://www.ed.ac.uk/equality-diversity/respect
Which contains information and guidance on the Dignity & Respect policy, processes for raising and addressing concerns, and support and training available.

